INQUIRY INTO THE TREASURY LEGISLATION AMENDMENT
(PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS) BILL 2003
The Senate has referred the Treasury Legislation Amendment (Professional Standards) Bill 2003 to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by 12 May 2004. 

The purpose of the bill is to amend the Trade Practices Act 1974 and other relevant Commonwealth legislation to support professional standards legislation (PSL) which is currently in force in New South Wales and Western Australia, and which other jurisdictions are expected to adopt in due course.

Professional standards legislation seeks to minimise damages claims against professionals through improved professional standards – by requiring risk management strategies, compulsory insurance cover, professional education and appropriate complaints and disciplinary mechanisms – in return for caps on the liability of professionals who are covered by the legislation.

The aim of establishing a cap for liability is to give professionals certainty about their level of exposure and to remove the risk of personal exposure provided the caps are set at insurable levels. At the same time, enabling professionals to gain affordable professional indemnity insurance ensures that consumers can obtain damages in the event of negligently provided professional services.

Written submissions on the bill are invited, and should be lodged with the Secretariat by Friday, 12 March 2004.
Submissions should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

The Committee encourages the lodgement of submissions in electronic form to economics.sen@aph.gov.au. Please ensure that a postal address and phone number is enclosed with all emailed submissions.

